Classroom Rules based on Love & Logic
I will treat you with respect, so you will know how to treat me.

Feel free to do anything that doesn’t cause a problem for anyone else.

If you cause a problem, I will ask you to solve it.

If you can’t solve the problem, or choose not to, I will do something.

What I do, will depend on the special person, and the special situation.

If you feel something is unfair, whisper to me, “I’m not sure that’s fair,” and we will talk.
Homework

Students are required to have a Lexington Assignment Notebook (1 assignment book per student will be provided). This is to be filled out every day in class and signed by a parent or guardian every night to verify assignments were completed. Having their assignment book signed counts as a homework assignment.  Your child should spend about 30 minutes on homework each night (10 minutes per grade level). Practicing math facts or reading count as homework.

Students are required to complete missing work during recess.  
Grading Scale

Math, Language Arts, Reading, and Spelling

100%= A+

93-99%= A

90-92%= A-

88-89%= B+

83-87%= B

80-82%= B-

78-79%= C+

73-77%= C

70-72%= C-

68-69%= D+

63-67%= D

60-62%= D 
Below 60%= F

Science and Social Studies

Meets= A or B

Progressing= C

Needs Improvement= D or F
***Please note, grading scale for third grade differs from intermediate grades (see student handbook for intermediate grading scale)


Folders
Students will bring home their yellow homework folder nightly. This will have any assignments that need to be completed for homework, urgent notes, and their reading log. On Fridays, students’ red Friday folder will be sent home with all graded work for the week and informational notes.  This work should be reviewed with your child.  Once reviewed together, please sign the sheet in the Friday folder.  This is to be returned Monday and does count as a homework assignment. 
Star of the week

Every student in our class will be a star student for a week! During your child’s

special star week, they will fill out an information poster with their favorite things and bring in some pictures to post on our star student board. This is a great opportunity to bring siblings, parents, grandparents, etc. to meet the class. We love to have special visitors come to talk with the class about their job or hobbies. A note with more details will be sent home with your child the week before their star week.

Popcorn Jar

We will have a “popcorn jar” that the class can earn scoops of popcorn in by having great behavior at an assembly, having great behavior for a substitute teacher, getting a compliment from another teacher, working well as a group, or good behavior in the hall.  When the popcorn jar is full, the class will receive a popcorn party!  We will eat some popcorn and participate in an activity of choice.
Reading Logs

Each student will have a reading log in their homework folder. Any reading done outside of school should be recorded here. I recommend students read 20 minutes each day.  Each month the students will have the opportunity to earn incentives for the number of minutes they read. 
Parent-Teacher Communication
Nightly assignments, interactive websites, and the weekly newsletter will be posted on my website.  Look for the weekly newsletter that will be posted on my website on Fridays.  Parent-teacher communication is so important for the success of your child’s education, so please do not hesitate to contact me.  A note in your child’s assignment notebook or email are the best ways to contact me.
